SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING 
(Incorporating the SHREWSBURY-WIDE LOCAL JOINT COMMITTEE) 
Meeting held at the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury
at 6.00pm on Monday 18th May 2015Agenda No
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PRESENT – Councillors M Kenny (Mayor), I Jones (Deputy Mayor), P Adams, Mrs B Baker, A Bannerman, Ms H Fraser, Ms J Mackenzie, Mrs P Moseley, A Mosley, P Nutting, K Pardy, M Price, K Roberts
IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer), Mike Cox (Outdoor Recreation & Assets Manager), George Candler (Director of Commissioning – Shropshire Council), Neil Wilcox (Commissioning Manager – Shropshire Council), Tom Brettell (Community Enablement Officer – Shropshire Council), Steve Cunningham (Community Enablement Officer – Shropshire Council), Inspector Graham Preece (Safe Neighbourhood Teams Inspector – West Mercia Police), Sargent Richard Coles (Shrewsbury Town Centre Neighbourhood Team – West Mercia Police); 17 residents from the Parish of Shrewsbury.
1/15	MAYOR’S WELCOME
The Mayor welcomed those present to the Annual Town Meeting of the Parish of Shrewsbury.  He advised that this meeting was an opportunity for residents to raise any issues of interest of concern regarding the town.
2/15	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on 19 May 2014 together with the notes of the Shrewsbury-wide LJC Meeting held on 2 December 2014 were circulated as read.
It was proposed by the Mayor and seconded by the Deputy Mayor and
RESOLVED: 
That the minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on 19 May 2014 and the minutes of the Shrewsbury-wide LJC Meeting held on 2 December 2014 be approved and signed as a correct record.
3/15	ANNUAL REPORT OF THE TOWN COUNCIL
The Town Clerk gave an overview of the work of the Town Council since the previous year’s Annual Town Meeting, focusing on the responsibilities of the Town Council, the work of the Town Councillors, the work of the Mayor, major projects and activities, it partnership working with other bodies including Team Shrewsbury and the Business Improvement District, its relationship with Shropshire Council and its plans for future development.
The Town Clerk commended the formal Annual Report to the meeting.
RESOLVED:
That the Annual Report for the year ending 31st March 2015 be received
4/15	QUESTIONS FROM RESIDENTS IN RELATION TO THE OVERVIEW OF THE TOWN COUNCIL
Mr Jones (Shrewsbury Canal Trust) - enquired of plans for the Dana Prison.  Councillor Mosley advised that Mr Osborne was keen to meet with local residents, encourage visits to the site and seek residents’ views on what should happen to the site.  Town Councillors are to meet with Mr Osborne shortly.
5/15	LOCAL POLICING
Inspector Graham Preece (Central Shropshire Safe Neighbourhoods Team Inspector) outlined the work of West Mercia Police in and around Shrewsbury.  He reported that West Mercia Police maintained a strengthening alliance with Warwickshire Police with the key vision of the force being to prevent harm; this would be achieved through working alongside partners.  The force was currently recruiting and there were more officers in Shrewsbury as a result.
He detailed the work of the Team Shrewsbury Partnership which was made up of the Police, both the Town Council and Shropshire Council, Shropshire Fire & Rescue Service, the BID, Shopping Centre, Shrewsbury Street Pastors and the University Centre Shrewsbury.  The work of the partnership was to look at the best and most efficient way of working and he cites such activities as the Community Days of Action, Nuisance Week Litter Clearance to combat unauthorised bonfires and the weekly Operational Tasking Meetings held in the Quarry Park Warden’s Lodge on combatting ASB in the town centre.  He commended the Town Council staff for their support of Team Shrewsbury and how their efforts have made a difference.  He reported that Team Shrewsbury was being held as an exemplar of best practice in the force and a similar model was to be rolled out across the force.
6/15	QUESTION FROM RESIDENTS ABOUT LOCAL POLICING
Mrs Simblet (Quarry & Coton Hill) – expressed her concern about the lack of effective response when she had rung the call-centre and had been put through to someone with minimal knowledge about the geography of the town.  Inspector Preece assured her that officers were keeping an eye on the quality of service
7/15	LOCAL JOINT COMMITTEE WORK
Tom Brettell (Community Enablement Officer) reported on the activity of the Shrewsbury-wide Local Joint Committee and the six areas that were formally Local Joint Committees in their own right.  The Town-wide LJC continued to be an influencing body on the decision makers and was able to focus on some of the key strategic issues for the town; namely Place Plan, Youth Commissioning and the future of swimming provision in the town.  The Severn Loop Neighbourhood Forum continued to meet regularly and had looked at issues around the effect of the university in the town centre, swimming provision and local parking.
8/15	YOUTH COMMISSIONING
Neil Wilcox (Commissioning Manager) reported on the current consultation with regards to the youth commissioning intensions of the various LJC areas which had been allocated funding to develop youth services; Shrewsbury was to receive £82k.  Current youth services provided by Shropshire Council was to continue until the summer term.
Councillor Mosley sought residents’ support for the Town Council’s wish that they be the commissioner/deliverer of youth services for the town and a formal request for the services and budget to be delegated to the Town Council had been submitted to Shropshire Council.  Members believed that the Town Council was best placed to deliver such a service, integrating it into a large community development function rather than siloing youth services.
9/15	SWIMMING PROVISION
George Candler (Director of Commissioning) outlined the background behind the forthcoming consultation into future swimming pool provision for Shrewsbury.  Strategic Leisure had been commissioned to undertake a feasibility study and options appraisal of various sites and options; these included:
1. Refurbishment of the existing 4 pools at the Quarry
2. Renovation of the existing 4 pools at the Quarry
3. New Build of a 25m x 8 lane pool and learner pool at the Quarry
4. New Build of a 25m x 8 lane pool and learner pool elsewhere
5. New Build of a 25m x 8 lane pool and learner pool alongside other existing sporting provision
He reported that the Consultation would go live by the end of May for a 4 month period finishing at the end of September
Mrs Simblet (Quarry & Coton Hill) – enquired about accessibility as this pool was likely to be used by not just Shrewsbury residents but also its hinterland.  He advised that accessibility was a key factor and this included public transport, cycling, walking and Carparking.
Councillor Mrs Baker (Bagley) – sought assurances that the consultation would go live by the end of May as it had been delayed previously.  He confirmed that the consultation would be live by the end of the following week.
Councillor Mrs Fraser (Abbey) – asked about the levels of consultation.  He advised that the primary location for all documentation would be the Shropshire Council website, but it would also be promoted through current users, social media, face-to-face events at the pool, a forthcoming Town Council Meeting and the LJC meetings
Councillor Mosley (Castlefields & Ditherington) – enquired what value Shropshire Council has placed on the land at the Quarry should that not be the preferred location.  He advised that the value of the Quarry site as a capital receipt had not been considered as the Council did not wish it to be seen as pre-determination ahead of the consultation.
Councillor Pardy (Sundorne) – enquired about the interest of Serco.  He advised that the current pool was owned by the Shropshire Community Leisure Trust and that Serco Leisure was the managing agents.
10/15	QUESTIONS FROM RESIDENTS ON ANY OTHER ISSUES
Mr Connor (Shrewsbury Tourism Association) – detailed what he saw as the perilous state of tourism and the threat that cuts in tourism personnel at Shropshire Council would have on tourism businesses.  He called on the Town Council to use its influence to prevent the loss of tourism personnel.  The Mayor outlined the Town Council’s involvement in tourism as well as that of the Business Improvement District to fill any changes in funding at Shropshire Council.
11/15	NEXT MEETINGS
Monday 16th November 2015
Monday 16th May 2016


